Mineral Creek Trails on State Land - Management Issue

In early January of 2022, the State of Alaska Department of Natural Resources (DNR) South Central
Regional Land Office (SCRO) contacted the City of Valdez Planning Department and informed us that
there had been a complaint from a member of the public stating that they had been prevented from
accessing the Mineral Creek Trails on a snow machine during a ski race event. Several of these trails exist
on DNR administered lands, and the DNR did not have any record of authorizing the restriction of
motorized access on these lands. The Planning Department provided the DNR with a letter of non-
objection from the DNR dated October 29, 2002, which concurred with the request from the City of
Valdez to restrict motorized access on these trails and the land immediately surrounding them.
Following the receipt of this letter from the DNR, the City of Valdez passed Ordinance NO. 02-21, which
codified the separation of motorized and non-motorized on these trails.

The DNR is concerned “that the letter from 2002 may not be sufficient to authorize continued restriction
over the 80 acres of state land surrounding the Mineral Creek Trails, as this action was not subject to a
full public process at the time”, and that “in the long term, it is SCRO’s position that a public process is
necessary to authorize any use restrictions over general state land.” In order to continue to manage
these trails in a manner that is consistent with Ordinance NO. 02-21, the DNR is advising the City of
Valdez to enter a Cooperative Resource Management Agreement (CRMA) with the state. A CRMA would
undergo the same public process as any other agreement with DMLW and would serialize the resulting
administrative action so that the public has the opportunity to review the decision/casefile and view the
boundaries of any authorization granted.

In order to enter into this agreement with the DNR, the City of Valdez has been advised to fill out an
application to lease the land in question, which will begin the public notice process and lead to the
CRMA being established. This cooperative agreement between the City of Valdez and The AK DNR would
allow the Parks and Recreation Department to continue to manage these portions of the Mineral Creek
Trail system that are located on state land in the manner that they currently are. This report is intended
to give the City Council an update on what has transpired up this this point regarding this issue, and to
outline the path going forward.
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THE DATA CONTAINED HEREIN IS COMPILED FROM SEVERAL SOURCES,
SOME UNRELATED TO THE CITY OF VALDEZ, WITH DIFFERENT LEVELS OF PRECISION.
PLEASE NOTE, WHILE THE INFORMATION IN OUR GIS IS BELIEVED TO BE RELIABLE,

0O 500 1,000 2,000 Feet IT IS NOT GUARANTEED TO BE ACCURATE.
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